
TO: City Council 

FROM: Brian Hurley, Fire Chief 

DATE: January 21, 2025 

SUBJECT: Interlocal Agreement with the City of Olympia for Fire Vehicle Maintenance 
 

 
1) Recommended Action: 

 
Authorize the Mayor to sign the Interlocal Agreement with the City of Olympia for Fire Vehicle 
Maintenance as recommended for approval on the Council consent agenda by the Public 
Health and Safety Committee at their January 14, 2025 meeting. 

 

 
2) Background: 

 
For several years Tumwater has contracted with the City of Olympia for maintenance and 
repair of fire apparatus.  The agreement has been beneficial for the City with quarterly and 
required annual inspection and pump testing of apparatus.  The OFD shop is also very 
responsive to emergency repair needs to help keep TFD apparatus in top operational 
condition.  The current agreement expired on December 31, 2024. 

 

 
3) Policy Support: 

 
Provide and Sustain Quality Public Safety Services 

 Explore and implement partnerships to improve efficiency of service delivery. 
 

 
4) Alternatives: 
 

 Do not authorize 
 

 
5) Fiscal Notes: 

 
Shop labor rate increase 

 

 
6) Attachments: 

 
A. Interlocal Agreement with the City of Olympia for Fire Vehicle Maintenance 


